From: Shelly-Anne Connell

To: Tamara Collins
Subject: FW: EB-2018-0270 Letter of Comment
Date: Tuesday, December 11, 2018 11:05:40 AM

From: registrar <registrar@oeb.ca>

Sent: Monday, December 10, 2018 3:15 PM

To: Shelly-Anne Connell <ShellyAnne.Connell@oeb.ca>
Subject: EB-2018-0270 Letter of Comment

From: Webmaster <Webmaster@oeb.ca>
Sent: Friday, December 7, 2018 5:24 PM
To: registrar <registrar@oeb.ca>

subject: Letter of Comment - || |

The Ontario Energy Board

-- Comment date --
2018-12-07

-- Case Number --
EB-2018-0270

-- Name --
Maurice McMillan

-- Phone --

-- Company --

-- Address --

-- Comments --

To: OEB

RE: File No. EB-2018-0270

As a rural Hydro One distribution consumer, | object to Hydro One taking over Orillia Power distribution. | do not
see how it is beneficial to pay $41 million dollars and build a technical hub in Orillia, especially when Orillia has
been so aggressively involved in tearing Ontario Hydro apart. The concern of the OEB that the customers of Orillia
not be harmed does not take into account the adverse affects that the decision will have on rural Hydro One
distribution customers.

In 1990 Hydro One assumed the cost of taking over Orillia Water Light and Power’s high voltage transmission
costs from its 3 power houses, about 150 miles of hydro lines. In reality this is like a subsidy. The result was that
Orillia got rid of 30% of its work force and its transmission costs and Hydro One paid for their transmission costs at
the expense of rural Ontario
Hydro distribution customers. This takeover is an extension of Hydro One
assuming the costs of Orillia Power. This is compounded by the fact that they will pay less as consumers.

I have attached the still very relevant submission made by Frank Kehoe during the last application to the OEB.
I would like to draw your attention to one important omission in his report; Ontario Hydro debt was .7 cents per
kilowatt at the time he is referring to in his submission (Orillia’s debt was .4 cents per kilowatt).


mailto:ShellyAnne.Connell@oeb.ca
mailto:Tamara.Collins@oeb.ca

Changing the date from which the 1% rate reduction is calculated for Orillia residents does not change the fact
that the “do no harm” expectation has not been met for current, rural, Hydro One consumers. The new application
does not address our concerns. The second application should indeed be dismissed.

I would like to be an intervenor in this process.
Thank You,
Maurice McMillan

-- Attachment --
https://www.oeb.ca/sites/default/files/uploads/comment-form/Frank%20Kehoe%275%20L etter.pdf


https://www.oeb.ca/sites/default/files/uploads/comment-form/Frank%20Kehoe%27s%20Letter.pdf



